
    
 

Administrative Services - Area Council 
November 24, 2020 

 
PRESENT: 
 
     Luis Bonilla  √    Iris Ingram √   Sophie Dao       Patrick Papetti 
   Francis Baylen        Dan Cahill      Michael Good  √   Valerie Wagner 
     Michael Dalton    
Minutes from June 30th, July 28th and August 25th were approved. 

 
 Iris 

• Sent out memo to all of the managers who report to Iris asking them to review and tweak 
their campus shut down protocols, just in case the state and or the county goes back into a 
lockdown. 

• Each of you need to look at what you do and if that work can be done remotely or do you 
need to can on campus. Make sure that you have had those discussions with your supervisor 
to make sure that if the county and or the state that shut us down again, that it is a smooth 
transition and that nothing falls between the cracks and then all our vital services are 
performed. 

• There have been many emails going out in the last several week about the race and equity 
workshops that is going on the campus. There are a number of committees working on 
different issues. If there is an interest, there is nothing precluding you from volunteering to 
sit on one or two of the workgroups.  

• We do have two new board members who will be joining the board at the December meeting.  
 
Question:  Do you think, in your opinion With the new administration taking charge in Washington 
DC will that change the funding,? 

Answer: It is a function of whether or not Congress passes another bailout for the States. 
With there being a new Congress coming in January all the bills will be dead. The new 
Congress will have to start the process over again or restructure the old bill, which is going 
to take time.   
 

Since our governor releases his proposed budget in January, then that's still another six 
month process because it has to have hearings and will be reviewed by the California 
legislature for the state budget. Then the governor and the state legislature have to come to 
an agreement about what the funding will be based on projections, etc.  That does not 
happen until May, with the May revise and then the actual budgets are voted on before June 
30th deadline.  
 

Budget will be based on the projections for state revenue, we do not know what that will be 
until the final bill for the wildfires are tallied up, we will have a pandemic raging and that 
cost has to be put in also. In addition, the state owes the community college system $660 
million from July 1st of revenue that they differed.  Budget for FY2021-22 will be even tighter 
if the federal government does not pass any stimulus. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 9:25 a.m. 


